
December 21, 2020 

Dr. Tracy Handerhan, 
Superintendent 
Wall Township Schools 
1620 18th Ave 

Wall Township, NJ 07719 

Dear. Dr. Handerhan, 

This report summarizes the results of the December 2-4,2020, air monitoring of the Wall Township High 
School gym for airborne mercury vapors.  This assessment was conducted as a follow-up to our 
November 2020 monitoring.  In that report we described that 

“Based upon our review of the Partner Engineering reports and findings from our September 18 through 
September 29, 2020 inspections and air monitoring it is our professional opinion that the rubberized floor 
within the Wall Township South Gym contains some mercury likely used as a catalyst.  Bulk mercury 
levels were varied ranging from less than 1 to approximately 73 parts per million.  Air sampling and 
monitoring data collected from within the gym using a variety of methods including air sampling and 
laboratory analysis, as well as several monitoring rounds in June, July and September 2020 all revealed 
extremely low airborne mercury levels ranging between none detected to a maximum of 0.1 micrograms 
per cubic meter; all well below the NJ Department of Health guideline of 0.8 µg/m3 for protection of pre-
school aged children using school gyms and far below the PEOSHA 8-hour Permissible Exposure Limit 
100 µg/m3 for teachers and staff. 

Based upon all of the above, it is our professional opinion that the airborne mercury levels within Wall 
Township High School South Gym do not present any imminent health risk to students or staff at the 
levels measured.  In accordance with the guidance from the NJ Department of Health, the gym is safe for 
use by students and staff at the levels measured.” 

This report describes follow-up continuous air monitoring conducted within the gym on December 2-4, 
2020.   

Evaluation criteria and methods are identical to those previously reported and will not be repeated herein. 

Air Monitoring Findings 

Monitoring findings reveled the following: 
 Continuous air monitoring conducted within the gym on December 2-4, 2020 averaged           

0.02 μg/m3 (range 0.00- 0.10μg/m3); substantially lower than the NJDOH Guideline of 0.8 μg/m3.  
 Gym air temperature averaged 80oF (range 79 – 81oF) at average relative humidity of 14% (range 

12 – 20%) 
Figure #1 below show details of continuous monitoring results. 
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Conclusions and Recommendations

Based upon the above, airborne mercury levels within the Wall Township High School gym during our 
December 2-4, 2020 monthly air monitoring revealed that airborne mercury levels were significantly 
lower than the NJ Department of Health guideline of 0.8 ug/m3. 

Recommendations 
1. Regular non-abrasive custodial cleaning of the gym should continue. 
2. Thermostat settings should be lowered to 68-72oF 

Thank you for the opportunity to assist you with the evaluation.  Our next monitoring will be conducted 
in January 2020.  Please contact me with any questions at (856)764-3557.   

Sincerely, 

Richard M. Lynch 

Richard M. Lynch, Ph.D., CIH, FAIHA, CMC, CMRS, CHFM 
Certified Industrial Hygienist 
Certified Microbial Consultant 
Certified Microbial Remediation Supervisor 
Certified Healthcare Facility Manager 
President 
Environmental Safety Management Corporation 




